

Liberty House 26–30 Strutton Ground London SW1P 2HR

TELEPHONE 020 7403 3888 FACSIMILE 020 7799 5306

DIRECTOR

Martha Spurier

LEGAL OFFICERS
Emma Norton, Head of Legal Casework
Rosie Brighouse, Solicitor
Debaleena Dasgupta, Solicitor
Lara ten Caten, Solicitor

Direct Communications Unit 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

foirequests@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk

19 June 2018

By email and by post

Our ref: RB/CCT/11015-1-0/82

Your ref: 48766

Dear Sir or Madam

Re: Request for the designation of the National Police Chiefs' Council as a public authority under the Freedom of Information Act 2000

I refer to my letter of 18 May 2018 requesting that the Home Office make an order to designate the National Police Chiefs' Council ("NPCC") a public authority under section 5 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. In that letter I asked you to respond within 28 days (i.e. by 15 June 2018) with a timeline for when you will make the requested order.

I refer also to your email of 25 May 2018 in which you acknowledged my 18 May letter and stated that you would send me a full response by 18 June 2018.

The 18 June 2018 has now passed and I have not received any response from you. I consider this unacceptable, especially given that your response date of 18 June 2018 was itself an extension of the deadline I gave in my 18 May letter.

As explained in my 18 May letter, there are urgent reasons for why the NPCC should be designated a public authority, and the Information Commissioner's Office and NPCC have given my client assurances that the NPCC should be designated as such. There is therefore no reason why the Home Office should delay in making its order to designate the NPCC a public authority.

I ask that you respond to my 18 May letter and provide the requested timeline within five working days, i.e. by no later than Tuesday 26 June 2018.

Yours faithfully

Megan Goulding

Lawyer

0207 378 3651

MeganG@libertyhumanrights.org.uk

Copied to:

Cabinet Office 70 Whitehall London SW1A 2AS